
 

AGENDA REPORT 

City Council Meeting 

 

TODAY’S DATE:  June 26, 2024 

MEETING DATE: July 03, 2024 

TO: Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Jason Welker, Community Planning & Development Director 

SUBJECT:  Agreement No. A24-1910-4 with TischlerBise, Inc for updated Development 
Impact Fee Study 

 

DESCRIPTION/BACKGROUND:  

The City of Sandpoint’s current Development Impact Fees (DIFs) were established following the last DIF 
study, which was completed, and its recommended fees adopted, in 2011. DIFs are one-time payments 
used to construct system improvements needed to accommodate new development. An impact fee 
represents new growth’s fair share of capital facility needs. Sandpoint current collects impact fees for all 
new development within the City, with different fee schedules applying within the two Urban Renewal 
Areas (downtown and Northern) and outside of the Urban Renewal areas. Below is the current table of 
maximum allowable development impact fees for areas of the City outside of the Urban Renewal Areas 
from the 2011 study. 

 

Note from the table that all new residential development pays fees based on the type of residential 
structure being built (multifamily unit vs. single family), while nonresidential development pays on a per 
square foot basis. Furthermore, residential development pays fees for park and recreation impacts, while 



nonresidential development pays proportionally more for streets. The rationale behind these varying 
allocations for different public services based on type of development is just one part of what will be 
included in a new DIF study. 

A Request for Proposals was released and posted on the City’s website on May 17, 2024 with a proposal 
deadline of June 18, 2024 for a firm to conduct a new Development Impact Fee Study. The City received 
one proposal and that was from TischlerBise. The proposal scope includes all consulting services for the 
preparation and delivery of new/updated DIF recommendations. Thie process will include meeting with 
City staff, presentations to City Council, and development of a final report. The City has also requested 
the consultant include in the report a proposal for new development impact fees to support a stormwater 
system, which is something the City will be required to implement in the future should our population 
grow beyond 10,000 (expected as early as the 2030 census).  

In addition to City staff, the Development Impact Fee Committee will be included in the study’s 
development and public engagement opportunities will be available through presentations to the DIF 
Committee and to City Council.  

The final report with recommendations is due by February 28th, 2025. 

The project schedule as presented in the contract is below: 

 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends City Council approve Agreement A24-1910-4 with TischlerBise, Inc. for an updated 
Development Impact Fee Study in the amount of $76,790. 

 

ACTION: 

Staff requests City Council approve A24-1910-4 Agreement A24-1910-4 with TischlerBise, Inc. for an 
updated Development Impact Fee Study in the amount of $76,790. 

 



 

WILL THERE BE ANY FINANCIAL IMPACT? Yes     HAS THIS ITEM BEEN BUDGETED? Yes 

 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Proposed Resolution 

Agreement A24-1910-4 Tischler Bise Inc Development Impact Fee Study 

2011 Development Impact Fee Study 


